
 
April 30, 2021 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chair 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Kay Granger 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Poindexter Sidewalks Extension in fiscal year 2022. 
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is City of Chesapeake, Virginia, located at 306 
Cedar Road, Chesapeake, Virginia 23322. 
 
The funding will be used to provide safe pedestrian connectivity for the residents, businesses, 
and visitors of the historic South Norfolk community of Chesapeake, to the Elizabeth River Park 
and to the pedestrian friendly South Norfolk Jordan Bridge. Currently, there are no sidewalks or 
dedicated pedestrian facilities along Poindexter Street, so pedestrians must navigate along the 
shoulder of the roadway and utilize footpaths along the side of the road which are not ADA 
accessible.  
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
ROBERT C. “BOBBY” SCOTT 
Member of Congress 


